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WEAVERHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre

Monday 27th November 2023 at 7.00pm
Present: Adrian Morgan (AM) chairman, Gillian Edwards (GE), Jason Endress (JE), Nigel Freestone (NF), Chris Hampson (CH), Roger Moss (RM), Peter Wilkinson (PW), Gary Williams and John Freeman (JF)
In attendance: CW&C Cllr Lynn Stocks and 6 members of the public.
All stood for a minute’s silence to commemorate the passing of Councillor Eileen Bland.
Thanks were expressed to JE & PW for the arrangements for the Christmas Lights switch on. 
81.
Keith O’Neil was co-opted to the Council and having signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office, joined the meeting.
82.
Public Open Forum

Residents of Hefferston Rise raised concerns about crossing the A49 opposite Hefferston Rise at times of children walking to school.  Adjacent road signs have become obscured, and the pathway is overgrown.  The condition of the footway is outside the CW&C Council’s own rules relating to their official regulations for agreed routes to schools.
83.
Apologies for absence received from CW&C Cllr Phil Rimmer and PCSO Gillett, which were noted.
84.
GE and JF declared an interest in item 88 for planning application 23//03501/CAT.  No other declarations of interest were made.
85.
The minutes of the meetings held on 23rd October were approved.

86.
Finance

86.1
The minutes of the meeting held on 13th November were received. 
86.2
The accounts for October were approved.
86.3
A draft 2024/25 budget was circulated for information and any comments or suggestions to be sent to the Clerk ahead of the budget meeting on 8th January. 
87.
Environment

87.1
The minutes of the meeting held on 8th November were received. 
87.3
Approval has been received for repairs to footpath 6 to be funded by CWaC. 

87.4
A meeting has been held with residents of Hefferston Rise about the A49 junction. A speed assessment and gap assessment have been promised by CW&C for the near future.   Suggestions have been passed to CW&C to assist in making it safer to cross the road when children are likely to be crossing to go to school.  
Cllr Iain Lasseter (IL) joined the meeting. 
87.2
A visit has been made to manufacturers of steel frame buildings suitable to provide a snack kiosk and toilet facility adjacent to the swimming pool.  This may well be a way forward for the Council to provide the facilities.

87.5
Agreed to explore installing 2 lockable bollards in the old doctor’s car park entrance.  
88.
Planning


88.1
The minutes of the meeting held on 24th November were received. 
89.
Police matters




Two break ins at local hairdressers have occurred and theft of wheels from goal posts.  
90.
Meetings attended


URoof – AM, JF, IL & PW; A49 Hefferston junction - AM, RM & PW; CEMEX - GE, JF & PW; Goalposts – JE; other suppliers of buildings – IL; tree planting, public toilets, Funeral John Taylor, Bonfire, Remembrance Sunday Civic Service, Cheshire Groundcare re Café, Resident re FP6 and Christmas Lights Switch-on – PW.
91.
CW&C Cllrs report

There is still some money in the Cllrs’ Member’s Budget.  Fly tipping to be followed up.  Meetings planned with Acton Bridge and Crowton over flooding and to co-ordinate planning with Northwich, Pleas made for leaves to be swept from pavements, gutters require sweeping and gullies emptying.
92.
Public Forum


No further items.
93.
Date of next meeting confirmed as Monday 11th December at 7pm










Meeting closed at 8.18pm

